KITSAP Aircraft
Radio Control Society

Monthly Meeting: December 13, 2022
Meeting Minutes

Call to order: 7:00pm

Tonight, 13 members participated in the Club’s general meeting at the field. Thank you to all
that participated. There was also one guest present.

New members or guests: Donna, guest of Floyd Dunaway

Minutes Reading of the minutes

e President asked if all had a chance to read November minutes,
then asked for a motion to approve.
Motion by: Jim  Second by: KC
e All were in favor to approve the minutes of the November meeting.

Treasurer’s Report

The current treasurer’s report was given.

The President then asked for a motion to approve.

Motion by: KC Second by: Slim

All were in favor to approve the current treasurer’s report.

General Announcements

¢ Winter Build in Progress

e “White Elephant” gift exchange at end of meeting.

e Don’t forget Indoor flying is once again on at Marcus Whitman School. Friday’s from
6:00 to 9:00 pm. Check website for closures, there are some over the holidays.

First Saturday Flying Events

e First Saturday Competition will resume on the first Saturday of April 2023 (April 1%). A
clinic for members interested in competing will be held on the last Saturday of March
(March 25™) in conjunction with the Maiden Day event of the Winter Build Challenge.



Events (tentatively)

e Monroe Expo: 3" weekend of April 2023; actual dates and times TBA
e  McMinnville Swap Meet: 18 March from 9am to 2pm at the Yamhill Valley Heritage
Center, 11275 SW Durham Ln. McMinnville, OR. There is a $3.00 per person entry fee.

Safety: KC reminded the club that we are to fly on the far side of the runway except during take
offs and landings. Absolutely no flying is permitted over the pits or people.

Field Maintenance: The donated DR brush hog has been repaired and is now working thanks to
Greg T.; brush cutting may begin in February or March of next year.

Old Business: KC checked on vandal insurance costs and possibly setting up a security camera.

e State Farm was the only insurance company to respond. KC provided them additional
information and they are checking with their underwriter for coverage and final costs

® A camera probably would need to be solar powered as we do not have power at the field.

New Business:

2022 Crash trophy will go to John Hamilton for this year.

New membership forms for 2023 are on the Web site and it is time to start paying dues for 2023.
We also need a signed membership form from all members even if you use PayPal or 2023 was
included in your 2022 membership. Also make sure to re-new your AMA prior to club renewal.

There were no additional nominations for 2023 officers. By default, next year’s officers are:
President: KC
Vice President: Jim Wilke
Treasurer/Secretary: Floyd Dunaway

Show and Tell: Slim showed a couple of Flite Test’s small kits he assembled. Floyd mentioned
a small-scale engine that KC had bought and built. KC says he will bring it to the next meeting.

Comments from the Membership: Paul Fleming spoke about field use hours and why we are
collecting them. KC added that the club is listed as a “Steward” for the area of the park that we
use. We report our usage hours and fuel costs to KCPD to show that we help with the maintenance
and upkeep of the area as volunteers,

Adjourned: 7:27pm



